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FOCUS
TLAPANECO—God's Fruit in Mexico by Hickman Ewing, Global Missions Team

God has done a great work in and through First Evan among the Tlapaneco 
people of southern Mexico. It's a thrilling story which will be highlighted at our 
upcoming Global Missions Conference. In a miraculous series of events, in 
1938 God led Mr. H.V. Lemley, to a people who had never been reached with the 
Gospel. A year later—on October 21, 1939—Mr. Lemley married Mildred Lewis 
at First Evan and they headed to Mexico on their honeymoon. They walked for 
10 days to a village and moved into a thatch-roofed, mud-floor hut. They would 
live and work in Mexico for the rest of their lives. First Evan has supported 
this Gospel ministry among the Tlapanecos continually ever since.

In the early years, support was for the Lemley family, but as the Gospel spread 
and the ministry grew, First Evan continued to support all aspects of the minis-
try, including: sending young people to Bible school, funding outreach events, 
conferences, projects, and the construction and ongoing ministry of the Tlapa-
neco Christian Churches (ICT).

The Lemleys learned the difficult tonal language, very different from Spanish, 
with the primary goal of translating the Scriptures. As they translated, they 
shared the good news of Jesus Christ (the Gospel). 

Where only idolatry ruled in the hearts of the people, NOW Christ rules in 
many hearts. Where people worshipped the rain god, NOW many worship 
the Lord Jesus Christ. Where one couple came to bring the news of redemption 
to the people of the mountains, NOW the people themselves bring the good 
news of redemption to those outside of Christ.

A man named Catarino became the first convert through the Lemleys' ministry 
in the early 1940s. The Lemleys helped raise his son, Aniceto, who became the 
first Tlapaneco evangelist. In 1953 Ruben Gaytan (then age 12) came to live 
with the Lemleys in Cuernavaca.

When Mrs. Lemley passed away in 1972, Ruben came alongside Mr. Lemley 
in the ministry as his “Timothy.” They continued the work, which saw more 
and more Tlapanecos become true believers in Christ. More churches and  
missions were started in the tribe. In the 1980s the mission started sending 
young people to Bible school. Among the first Tlapaneco young people to grad-
uate from this school were: Abel Espinosa Rosas (now Director of the Tlapaneco 
Bible School) and Leticia Aguilar (daughter of Aniceto, and the granddaughter 
of the first Tlapaneco convert). 

Upon Mr. Lemley's death in 1993, Ruben became Director of the ministry in 
Mexico. In 1997, Ruben married Leticia, who had been serving as a missionary in 
the mountains. A large group from First Evan traveled to Tlapa for this wedding 
and prayed over newly-acquired property (on which the Tlapaneco Christian 
Center/Bible School now stands). 

Today, there are 50 churches and missions and 44 full time workers. The 
ICT Board oversees the work of the ministry, visiting and encouraging the vari-
ous groups of believers throughout the mountains. Between 800 and 900 from 
all the churches/missions are expected to come together in El Llano between 
Palm Sunday and Easter for worship, fellowship, Bible teaching, and encourage-
ment.

God willing, Abel (Bible School Director) and Galo (VP of the ICT Board) will 
be joining us here at our Global Missions Celebration in February. We hope 
you’ll join us!



First Evan has the opportunity 
to build upon the legacy that we 
have with the Iglesias Cristianas 
Tlapanecas (ICT). Our rela-
tionship with ICT has exceeded  
85 years, and our prayer is that it 
continues to grow and f lourish!

Each year, ICT hosts an annual 
conference between Palm Sunday 
and Easter. This year (March 28– 
31), ICT is planning to have one of 
their largest gatherings ever with 
800 to 900 Christian brothers/sis-
ters in attendance. The theme of 
their conference is “Let’s Remain 
Steadfast in Healthy Doctrine.” 
Our funds will be a major source 
of encouragement and blessing to 
the churches as they gather for 
worship, fellowship, Bible teach-
ing, and discipleship.

Our goal is to provide $20,000 
to support the March gather-
ing, which will help continue the 
Gospel work among the Tlapane-
co people. Give today: www.first 
evan.org/gmc-project.

GLOBAL MISSIONS CONFERENCE

As we focus on the Lord of the Harvest, Dr. Murray will return to 
continue pointing our hearts towards God's desire to draw worshipp 
rs to Himself. We hope you will join us in the call to prayer of “praying 
to the Lord of the harvest to send out laborers.” We invite you to come 
hear from our beloved guests currently working in the field about the 
importance of GOING and SENDING, and to join in the many opportu-
nities to worship the One who brings this Good News. Our hope is that, 
together, we will prayerfully seek the role God has for each of us as we 
obey the Great Commission.

CONFERENCE SCHEDULE

CONFERENCE PROJECT

https://www.firstevan.org/gmc-project
https://www.globalmissionsconference.com/schedule
https://firstevan.tpsdb.com/Give/project
https://firstevan.tpsdb.com/Give/project
https://www.globalmissionsconference.com


GLOBAL MISSIONS

Last year, I fell in love with Proskuneo, the wor-
ship leaders for our Global Missions Conference. I’ve  
always had a passion for songwriting, but I’ve want-
ed to go into missions as well, and I just couldn’t see 
how they could fit together. Then I heard Proskuneo’s 
music, and I realized I didn’t have to choose between 
the two callings. My passion could be my ministry.  

When I think of missionaries, I usually think of pastors and Bible translators, and while some of 
us are called to pastoring or translation, many of us aren’t. The missions conference is so inspir-
ing to me, because I get to hear from people who have taken their unique talents to the mission 
field. They have jobs that they love, jobs like any “normal” American, but they’ve chosen to work 
in another country, shining light to the people there.  

Dana Phillips is a speech therapist who works in Uganda helping babies nurse and eat properly. Roger and Abi Lowther 
have started a faith and arts center in Tokyo, Japan. Brittain studied architecture, and he took his skills to Egypt. Frank 
Fortunato and the Proskuneo members help people groups learn to write worship songs for their own cultures. 

It's amazing to hear how God is working through normal people following their passions to serve Him overseas. It’s 
amazing to see how they’ve used the gifts and talents He gave them as an opportunity to share the Gospel with the 
people around them. These speakers make it clear that every job is a ministry opportunity, no matter where you are. 

If God has put a passion in your heart and a talent in your hands, then He wants you to use that to spread His Good 
News. Each year the Missions Conference reminds me of this wonderful privilege and responsibility. 

Community Arts Tokyo (CAT), a ministry founded by Roger and Abi Lowther, 
was the special project focus of the 2023 FEC Global Missions Conference.  
Funds raised allowed for various community outreach events during which 
art was used to share the gospel. At one of these events, Anna Gardner  
Herren, a summer intern with CAT, performed a ballet dance that became a 
powerful tool in the hands of the Lord. Following is an excerpt of her testimony  
explaining what God did.

“I met K on the night of my first performance...I danced a ballet piece about 
Mary, telling the story of Christmas through Mary's eyes. After the show, I was 
introduced to K, who came with her parents. She told me that she was impacted 
by the dance because she is also a dancer! She asked me many questions about 
the piece “Mary's Song.” 
Through a translator, I was able to tell her the story of the gospel. In return, she 
told me that she had felt God's presence during that dance, and said that she felt 
the Lord was calling her to Himself. You can imagine my surprise! K had been 
to church perhaps three times in her life and was simply not interested in God. 
However, she strongly felt the call of the Holy Spirit that night, and she wanted 
to become a Christian."

by Ellen Love, Junior in High School

Ta ke n  f r o m  The Bridge of Dance: How Ballet Became a Surprising Gateway 
to Faith in Japan - Mission to the World (mtw.org)

U s i n g  Yo u r  Ta l e n t s  f o r  M i s s i o n s — E v e n  S o n g w r i t i n g ?

A r t  i s  a  B r i d g e  t o  F a i t h

Watch the video at https://vimeo.com/
firstevan/love-missions.

The following trips are still in the 
planning stages. Please pray about 
joining in some way—whether in  
GOING or in SENDING.

If interested in taking the gospel 
cross-culturally and serving people 
who may not have good access to the 
Truth, please inquire at the Missions 
Office, missions@firstevan.org.

2024 Short-Term Mission Trips

Czech Republic – English Camp 
with In-Life ministry partners. 
(July 10–22)
Uganda – Various opportunities 
to partner with Dana Phillips. 
India –Serve alongside Konnect 
ministry partner—possible 
teaching opportunities. (Fall) 
Nepal – Serve alongside Nepal 
Gospel Center ministry partners 
with possible teaching opportun-
ities. (Fall) 
Spain – Serve alongside the  
Galloways at La Morada. (Fall) 
Spain – Serve alongside partners 
with Malaga Media Center. (Fall)
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Thank you, First Evan, for giving so generously to this ministry last year. Let’s 
rejoice in what God did through us, and CAT! 

Greater Europe Mission (GEM)  
– Serve in a refugee camp. 
Global Outreach (GO)  
globaloutreach.servicereef.com 
FamilyLife (Cru) 
familylife.com/missions

OTHER TRIP OPPORTUNITIES 

JOIN A FIRST EVAN TEAM

https://www.mtw.org/stories/details/the-bridge-of-dance-how-ballet-became-a-surprising-gateway-to-faith-in-japan
https://www.mtw.org/stories/details/the-bridge-of-dance-how-ballet-became-a-surprising-gateway-to-faith-in-japan
https://vimeo.com/908655284?share=copy
https://vimeo.com/firstevan/love-missions
https://vimeo.com/firstevan/love-missions
mailto:missions%40firstevan.org?subject=
https://globaloutreach.servicereef.com/
https:// familylife.com/missions


This year, KMC is all about ears. 
They’re amazing, remarkably com-
plex, and we each have two of them—
but sometimes we don’t use them to 
listen as we ought. Jesus knew this 
about human beings. He said to the 
crowd, “he who has ears, let him hear.” 
Jesus taught in Mark 4 that, just like 
a seed is sown in the ground, God’s 
Word is sown in our hearts through—
that’s right—our ears! We want to be-
come good listeners to God’s word, 
letting it take root in our hearts, so 
we can worship Him and joyfully “go 
into all creation and proclaim the 
good news” (Mark 16:15). Do YOU 
have ears to hear? Let’s listen!
 
Sign up by Wednesday, February 7 to 
guarantee a t-shirt: www.firstevan.
org/kmc.

FEC KIDS

Sunday Mornings in February

S u m m e r  S a f a r i 
Mondays and Thursdays 

June 13–July 26 
9:30 a.m.–2:30 p.m. 

For Rising K– 5th Graders 

SAVE THE DATES FOR SUMMER FUN!

FEB 4      “Blessed” (Psalm 1) 
 
FEB 11    “Seeds” (Mark 4) 
 
FEB 18    “Thorns, Fruit, and Ears to 	
                 Hear” (Mark 4) 
 
FEB 25    “Listening and Proclaiming” 
                 (Mark 16:15)

K i d s '  M i s s i o n s  C o n f e r e n c e 
Friday–Saturday, February 23–24 
4 years old–5th grade 
Childcare Available:  
Birth–3 years old, C112/113 

We would like to invite your chil-
dren and their friends to join us 
for a 2-day per week program! We 
will offer two summer sessions at 
a reasonable cost. Families may 
choose to attend in June, July, or 
both. Members/regular attend-
ing families may apply for finan-
cial aid if needed. We will extend 
the ages of the program if teach-
ing staff allows. It is the desire of 
our ministry to come alongside  
parents to help provide the 
structure, peer interaction, and 
fun kids need for a healthy,  
enjoyable summertime.

OUTREACH

Evangelism and discipleship should 
not be done in isolation! Come to 
hear and share spiritual conversation 
stories that are happening. We also 
discuss proven ways to engage the 
lost that are biblical, clear, and not 
awkward. Let's live to the fullest as 
we seek the Kingdom together. Con-
tact Chuck Dalton with questions or 
interest at chuck@chuckdalton.com.

“The Great 
Jungle Journey” V B S 

M o n d ay – Fr i d ay,  J u n e  3 – 7 
9 : 3 0  a . m .– 1 2 : 0 0  p . m .

At this year’s VBS, we will em-
bark on a jungle cruise with cur-
riculum from Answers in Gene-
sis. On The Great Jungle Journey, 
we will travel from Genesis 
through Revelation learning all 
about God’s plan through His 
Word. Be on the look out… we’ll 
be boarding our cruise before 
you know it, and you won’t want 
to miss the adventure!

S h a r i n g  S p i r i t u a l 
C o n v e r s a t i o n s  (Men's Group) 
Wednesdays, January 11–April  24 
6:15–8:00 p.m.,  E111

E v e r y d a y  C o J o u r n e r :  S t e p  3

This February, we will be learning 
about worship, missions and how the 
two are related:

INTERESTED IN TEACHING OR ASSISTANT TEACHING?

Summer plans are underway for FEC Kids! As you plan the coming  
summer for your family, we hope you will participate in these fun, 
Christ-centered activities with us!

We will be looking for responsible adults and teens to help us teach 
Summer Safari and share the love of Jesus with the kids who will attend.  
Contact Kate Taylor at ktaylor@firstevan.org for more details.

This outreach training session was  
divided into two events: Zoom with  
Gabor on January 20 and in person led 
by the Outreach Equipping Team on 
January 28. Highlights of the session 
included identifying a God-prepared 
person, discipling a new believer, and 
creating a personal evangelism plan.

Saturday, February 24 
8:50 a.m.–12:00 p.m.,  C210

Friday, February 23 
6:15–8:00 p.m.,  C212

KMC SCHEDULE

https://www.firstevan.org/kmc
http://www.firstevan.org/kmc
http://www.firstevan.org/kmc
mailto:chuck%40chuckdalton.com?subject=
mailto:ktaylor%40firstevan.org?subject=


MEMPHIS MINISTRIES

This morning, I was reminded about 
why it is absolutely vital to continue 
sidewalk advocacy in Tennessee de-
spite the abortion ban.

I spent a shift with our Women’s Care 
Network program on the sidewalk 
outside Planned Parenthood. While 
I was there, two women came out of 
Planned Parenthood together. I of-
fered one of our gift bags, and they 
came over to me. I offered a free preg-
nancy test and ultrasound. 

“I need an ultrasound,” one woman 
said and she looked down at her pa-
perwork in her hand, gesturing to one 
paragraph, “they told me I still need my 
ultrasound, but I don’t have any money 
with me today.” I knew that meant she 
was planning on having an abortion. 
She had the abortion paperwork in 
her hand. Once she had her ultra-
sound performed by Planned Parent-
hood, she would be scheduled for an 
abortion in Illinois. I offered to walk 
her over to Life Choices next door, and 
she accepted. 

“I’m nervous,” she told me. “This is my 
second baby, and I’m barely making it 
by with one. I believe in God, and I’ve 
been praying. But I just don’t know how 
I’m going to make it unless I go through 
with this abortion.”

I told her I understood there are chal-
lenges with having a second baby, but 
there are so many resources available 
to her. She had no idea there was 
help here in Memphis for her. I gave 
her my phone number, and reassured 
her Memphis Coalition for Life and the 
pro-life community as a whole would 
help her with all of the difficulties she 
admitted were influencing her deci-
sion. She thanked me profusely.

You can keep “E” in your prayers as she 
walks through the next steps of care. 

A b o r t i o n  i s  I l l e g a l , 
B u t  S h e  H a d  A b o r t i o n  Pa p e r w o r k  i n  H e r  H a n d . . .

This is a sidewalk prayer vigil for the 
lives of the unborn led by Memphis 
Coalition for Life. You will pray along-
side a sidewalk advocate as he or she 
reaches out to people with hope and 
life-preserving options. First Evan 
covers all day every Tuesday. Sign up 
at www.firstevan.org/40daysforlife.

Life Choices invites 
churches and individ-
uals to participate in 
their Bottles For Life 

by Jessie Wade, Executive Director, Memphis Coalition for Life

M e m p h i s  C o a l i t i o n  f o r  L i f e 
“ 4 0  D a y s  f o r  L i f e”  

P r a y e r  V i g i l 
Tuesdays, February 20–March 19, 
6:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m.,  Outside of 
Planned Parenthood (shifts) 
2430 Poplar Avenue, Memphis, TN

L i f e  C h o i c e s
 “ B o t t l e s  f o r  L i f e” 

R e t u r n  F i l l e d  B o t t l e s 
t o  the Connect Center 
by Sunday, February 11!

C h r i s t ' s  C o m m u n i t y 
C h u r c h  C a n  D r i v e 
U r g e n t l y  A c c e p t i n g  D o n a t i o n s 
N o w  T h r o u g h  S u n d ay,  
Fe b r u a r y  1 8 ! 

Meet me at the 
MCFL table in the  
Fellowship Hall 
on Sunday, Feb-
ruary 11 to learn 
more about the 
ministry!

Sadly, how “E” felt before meeting 
us is not uncommon. Women fac-
ing unplanned pregnancies in Mem-
phis are still largely unaware of the 
help available to them through the 
pro-life community. Women like “E” 
will continue to seek abortions even 
though abortion is illegal in Tennes-
see. In fact, since October 2022, 3,060  
Tennessee women have traveled to 
abortion facilities in Illinois. 

Many of these women (like “E”) will 
visit our Memphis abortion-referral 
centers before making the trip  
to Illinois. 

Abortion has been outlawed in Ten-
nessee, but this is the sad reality our 
community is still facing. The abor-
tion industry wants Memphis women 
to have abortions. Note, they are not 
offering any resources to help with 
her unplanned pregnancy. Their offer 
of help is to kill her unborn baby.

We, as dedicated pro-life Christians, 
must intercede for her and her unborn 
child. We must be there on the side-
walk to offer her that practical help 
she so desperately needs in this ab-
solutely vital time—the moments be-
fore she commits to have an abortion.  
Moms like “E” need us. We will pro-
vide tools to help you save babies 
from abortion and help vulnerable 
moms find life and hope in Christ.

campaign to raise awareness and 
funds for the sanctity of life. Pick 
up and return bottles to the Connect 
Center filled with change, cash, or 
check. This is a great opportunity to 
get involved with Life Choices and 
help empower women to choose and 
cherish life! 

We are helping to replenish our 
neighbors’ bare food pantry.  
Please bring canned food be-
tween now and February 18. Look 
for a cart or table with signs. 

https://www.firstevan.org/events/can-drive
https://www.firstevan.org/40daysforlife
https://www.firstevan.org/40daysforlife
https://www.firstevan.org/events/bottles-for-life


CHURCH-WIDEWORSHIP

The Global Missions Team (GMT) is 
seeking recommendations for new 
members to serve a three-year term. 
They must be committed members 
of First Evan with a deep interest in 
missions and have sufficient time 
and concern for worldwide mis-
sions to make a meaningful commit-
ment to the GMT. First Evan mem-
bers may send recommendations to  
missions@firstevan.org or speak 
to any current GMT member.

GMT Recommendations

Welcome New Member

Baptism

Kathryn LaVire was baptized on her 
birthday, Sunday, January 28.

Our next regularly scheduled bap-
tism is March 17. If you are in-
terested in being baptized for the 
March date then please apply by 
February 21 at www.firstevan.org/
baptismapplication. View baptism  
videos: www.firstevan.org/baptisms.

Sunday, March 17 
10:45 a.m.,  Sanctuary

Calming Rooms are now available 
during the Worship Service. If you 
need to step out of service with your 
child, you can participate in the ser-
vice from the Chapel or D102 in the 
basement. A live stream of the service 
is available in both of those rooms. 

Join us for our Palm Sunday Services 
on March 24 for a special program 
based on the Apostles' Creed. We will 
kick off with a preview lunch and  
rehearsal on Sunday, February 4 at 
12:15 p.m. Contact Katelynn Bernar-
dini at kbernardini@firstevan.org for 
the rehearsal schedule and details.

C a l m i n g  R o o m s 
Chapel or D102

C a l l i n g  a l l  S i n g e r s ! 

CARE

Caregivers is a ministry for those car-
ing for loved ones. This month, we 
will have lunch and hear from Susan 
Crowson, CDP, who is an aging life 
care consultant, certified dementia 
practitioner, and has been a caregiv-
er herself. She helps families grapple 
with the effects of aging, dementia, 
and quality of life.

In March, we will enjoy lunch and 
hear from Dr. Curt Bicknell, PharmD, 
on managing medications and a Q&A.  
 
Please contact Christy Bicknell at 
cbicknell@firstevan.org or Sue Shar-
pe, 901-828-2624 with questions. Reg-
istration requested at www.firstevan.
org/caregivers.

ACT II is a group for widows that meet 
monthly for prayer and fellowship in 
the Chapel, unless we have an outing 
or special program. This month, we 
will have a light Valentine brunch and 
hear from Josh Raspberry, Pastor of 
Family Ministry. 

In March, we will hear a local bee 
keeper give his devotional. Stay tuned 
for details.

Please contact Cathy Graham at  
cathygraham@icloud.com, 901-685-
1028, or 901-299-1426 (cell) with ques-
tions. www.firstevan.org/actii.

C a r e g i v e r s  G r o u p 
Thursdays, February 15 and 
March 21,  1 1 : 4 5  a . m . ,  C h a p e l

AC T  I I  W i d o w s  Fe l l o w s h i p 
M o n d ay s ,  Fe b r u a r y  5  a n d 
M a r c h  4 ,  1 0 : 0 0  a . m . ,  C h a p e l

Gina Hensley

S t u d e n t  M i n i s t r y  Fu n d ra i s e r 
B a s ke t b a l l  G a m e 
Saturday, February 10 
6:00–8:00 p.m.,  Gym | Cost: $10 

Around 55 students are attending 
Student Life Camp this summer in 
Orange Beach, AL ($600/student). We 
are hosting a student vs. volunteer 
leader basketball game. There will be 
plenty of hot dogs, candy, and drinks 
for donation and friendly competi-
tion! Find out more about Student Life 
Camp at www.firstevan.org/events/
student-life-camp.

Sunday School Class 
Leaders Meeting
Sunday, March 3 
4:30 p.m.,  E125/126

LEADERS

mailto:missions%40firstevan.org?subject=
https://www.firstevan.org/baptisms
https://vimeo.com/907257906?share=copy
https://vimeo.com/907257906?share=copy
mailto:kbernardini%40firstevan.org?subject=
mailto:cbicknell%40firstevan.org?subject=
https://www.firstevan.org/caregivers
https://www.firstevan.org/caregivers
mailto:cathygraham%40icloud.com?subject=
https://www.firstevan.org/actii
https://www.firstevan.org/caregivers
https://www.firstevan.org/caregivers
https://www.firstevan.org/events/student-life-camp
https://www.firstevan.org/events/student-life-camp
https://www.firstevan.org/events/student-basketball


PRIME TIME

M e n' s  F i s h  Fr y

Josh Raspberry, our Pastor of Family 
Ministry, challenged our men from 
Judges 11 at the January 30 Men’s 
Fish Fry. As men, like Jephthah of 
the Old Testament, we are inclined 
to think we can handle things on our 
own and do it our way without giving 
much thought to God or to letting 
others in the Body of Christ carry 
our burdens with us. Josh challenged 
us to “Take a step to do less. To take 
a step of releasing ourself from the 
obligation and the pressures that are 
not of God and we’re not meant to 
carry.” View the video at www.f irst-
evan.org/men. 

WOMEN

MEN

S u p p e r  C l u b 
T h u r s d ay, Fe b r u a r y  8 
6:00 p.m.,  Central BBQ 
( 6 2 0 1  Po p l a r  Ave . )

C o f f e e  C l u b 
Wednesday, February 28 
9:30 a.m., Congregation 
Coffee (3 0 6 0  Fo r e s t 
Hill Irene, Germantown)

M e n' s  R e t r e a t 
S AV E  T H E  DAT E S : 
Fr i d ay – S u n d ay,  A p r i l  1 9 – 2 1 
M a m m o t h  S p r i n g ,  A R 
R e g i s t e r :  M a r c h  1 0 –A p r i l  7 
C o s t  a n d  d e t a i l s  t o  c o m e !

STUDENTS

S t u d e n t  M i n i s t r i e s  Lo c k - I n 

All women are invited to come for 
dinner and fellowship. No reserva-
tion required.

All women are invited to come for 
coffee and fellowship.

I R L  We e ke n d 
Friday–Sunday, March 1–3 
Pinecrest Camp in Moscow, TN 
Cost: $140 

IRL Weekend is one of our favorite 
weekends in Student Ministry! This 
weekend will be an enriching time for 
our students diving into 1, 2, and 3 
John and being in community with one  
another. Our theme verse for this 
weekend is 1 John 1:7, which says, 
"But if we walk in the light, as he is 
in the light, we have fellowship with 
one another, and the blood of Je-
sus his Son cleanses us from all sin." 
On Saturday, the high school will be 
taking a hiking trip for the day, and 
the middle school will be compet-
ing in our annual Survivor Games!  
Register by Sunday, February 18 at 
www.firstevan.org/irl.

Join us for a great time 
to fellowship and engage in topics of  
interest. The first book is, “The Joys of 
Successful Aging” by George Sweeting. 
It’s not too late to join if you are in-
terested! We are reading the first three 
chapters (there are 26 people).

This is a great way to  
fellowship with health 
and safety benefits. Cur-

We were truly blessed by an incred-
ible turnout for our annual Lock-In 
event! We hosted 124 students who 
participated in hours of engaging 
activities which included bumper 
ball soccer, calligraphy and pottery 
classes, a trivia competition for all 
the cookies, karaoke and much much 
more. During our session students 
engaged in active worship while also 
hearing from UofM track and field  
athlete Riley Simmons who shared 
her testimony followed by a brief mes-
sage by Pastor Jake who challenged 
students to evaluate their life’s jour-
ney and what their priorities are. We 
are so grateful for all who came, vol-
unteered and worked towards making 
this event a night to remember!

PRAYER

Please continue to pray for our Pastoral 
Search Committee on Tuesdays at your 
convenience. A weekly prayer guide 
is emailed to the church on Monday 
nights. You can visit www.firstevan.
org/pastoral-prayer to view the prayer 
guide. If you would like to be added 
to the email list, please check “Pas-
toral Search Prayer Guide” out of the 
Church-wide subscriptions list at www.
f irstevan.org/church-wide-subscrip-
tions. Thank you for faithfully praying!  

Pastoral Search Prayer Focus

YOUNG ADULTS

Sunday nights, join us for dinner and 
fellowship! Contact Kassie Sanborn 
at ksanborn@firstevan.org for the  
address and more details, or see our 
Instagram @fec.youngadults.

B r e a k  S u n d ay  N i g h t  D i n n e r 
Sundays, February 4 & 11, 6:30 p.m. 
Location varies

Prime Time Readers 
M e e t s  E v e r y  2 n d 
Tu e s d a y  o f  t h e  M o n t h 
B e g i n n i n g  February 13 
2:00–3:30 p.m.,  E234

Prime Time Walkers 
To Meet 1–2 Hours a 
Week at the First  Evan 
Gym Walking Track.

rently we have 11 women interested 
in walking. Dates and details TBD.

If interested in joining either of 
these groups, please contact Paige 
Poloni at ppoloni@firstevan.org.

https://vimeo.com/908074310?share=copy
https://vimeo.com/908074310?share=copy
https://vimeo.com/908074310?share=copy
https://www.firstevan.org/events/supper-club
https://www.firstevan.org/events/coffee-club
https://www.christianbook.com/successful-aging-living-your-days-fullest/george-sweeting/9780802472908/pd/472901?en=google&event=SHOP&kw=books-0-20%7C472901&p=1179710&utm_source=google&dv=c&cb_src=google&cb_typ=shopping&cb_cmp=20681341821&cb_adg=153439953086&cb_kyw=&utm_medium=shopping&snav=GMERCH&gclid=Cj0KCQiAwvKtBhDrARIsAJj-kThUGQA1nrz4Qds7RwMIpFBp0IV_1pmr-rMRN2jLa73CP9WQ2QVHuu4aAuNoEALw_wcB
https://www.firstevan.org/events/pt-walkers
https://www.firstevan.org/irl
https://www.christianbook.com/successful-aging-living-your-days-fullest/george-sweeting/9780802472908/pd/472901?en=google&event=SHOP&kw=books-0-20%7C472901&p=1179710&utm_source=google&dv=c&cb_src=google&cb_typ=shopping&cb_cmp=20681341821&cb_adg=153439953086&cb_kyw=&utm_medium=shopping&snav=GMERCH&gclid=Cj0KCQiAwvKtBhDrARIsAJj-kThUGQA1nrz4Qds7RwMIpFBp0IV_1pmr-rMRN2jLa73CP9WQ2QVHuu4aAuNoEALw_wcB
https://www.christianbook.com/successful-aging-living-your-days-fullest/george-sweeting/9780802472908/pd/472901?en=google&event=SHOP&kw=books-0-20%7C472901&p=1179710&utm_source=google&dv=c&cb_src=google&cb_typ=shopping&cb_cmp=20681341821&cb_adg=153439953086&cb_kyw=&utm_medium=shopping&snav=GMERCH&gclid=Cj0KCQiAwvKtBhDrARIsAJj-kThUGQA1nrz4Qds7RwMIpFBp0IV_1pmr-rMRN2jLa73CP9WQ2QVHuu4aAuNoEALw_wcB
https://www.firstevan.org/irl
https://www.firstevan.org/pastoral-prayer
https://www.firstevan.org/pastoral-prayer
https://www.firstevan.org/church-wide-subscriptions
https://www.firstevan.org/church-wide-subscriptions
https://www.firstevan.org/church-wide-subscriptions
mailto:ksanborn%40firstevan.org?subject=
https://www.instagram.com/fec.youngadults/
mailto:ppoloni%40firstevan.org?subject=
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FEC Prayer Focus
5:00 p.m., Zoom

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00 p.m., Zoom

Break Dinner 6:30 p.m.

Break Dinner 6:30 p.m.

Jessie Wade 
with MCFL 
9:00 a.m., Fellowship Hall

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00 p.m., Zoom

FEC Prayer Focus
5:00 p.m., Zoom

Communion

Council Meeting
6:15 p.m.

ACT II Widows 
Fellowship
10:00 a.m., Chapel Midweek  

Fellowship Meal
5:00-6:00 p.m. 
Fellowship Hall

Midweek  
Fellowship Meal
5:00-6:00 p.m. 
Fellowship Hall

Midweek  
Fellowship Meal
5:00-6:00 p.m., F-Hall

Midweek Meal
5:00-6:00 p.m., F-Hall

Midweek Activities
6:15–8:00 p.m.

Midweek Activities
6:15–8:00 p.m.

Midweek Activities
6:15–8:00 p.m.

Midweek Activities
6:15–8:00 p.m.

Heart to Heart 
Women's Bible Study
9:30–11:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Hall

Palm Sunday Choir 
Rehearsal Kickoff
12:15 p.m., Sanctuary

H2H Women's 
Bible Study
9:30–11:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Hall

Prime Time Readers
2:00–3:30 p.m., E234

H2H Women's 
Bible Study
9:30–11:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Hall

40 Days for Life 
Prayer Vigil
6:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m. (shifts) 
Outside Planned Parenthood

40 Days for Life 
Prayer Vigil
6:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m. (shifts) 
Outside Planned Parenthood

H2H Women's 
Bible Study
9:30–11:30 a.m. 
Fellowship Hall

Caregivers Group
11:45 a.m., Chapel

Supper Club  (Women)
6:00 p.m., Central BBQ 
6201 Poplar Ave., Memphis

Coffee Club 
(Women) 9:30 a.m., 
Congregation Coffee 
3060 Forest Hill Irene

Kids' Missions 
Conference (KMC)
6:15–7:50 p.m., C212 

GMC Dinner
5:00–6:15 p.m., F-Hall

GMC Session 
Dr. George Murray 
6:30–8:00 p.m., Sanctuary

Global Missions 
Conference (GMC)
“Loving Our Neighbors:  
A Biblical Perspective 
on Immigration” Panel 
8:30 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
Fellowship Hall 
 Sunday School Informal 
Dinners in Homes

GMC Seminar
“Mobilization of the Saints” 
9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
 Sunday School Informal 
Dinners in Homes

KMC
8:50 a.m.–12:00 p.m., C210

GMC Service
Pastor Antonio Muñoz
10:45 a.m.,  Sanctuary

GMC Service
Dr. George Murray
10:45 a.m.,  Sanctuary 
12:00 p.m. Lunch, F-Hall

GMC Service
Pastor Antonio Muñoz
6:00–7:30 p.m., Sanctuary

Closing Session
Dr. George Murray
6:00–7:30 p.m., Sanctuary

Student Ministries 
Fundraiser 
B-ball Game
6:00–8:00 p.m., Gym

Men's Monday 
Bible Study
6:30–8:00 p.m., E135

Men's Monday 
Bible Study
6:30–8:00 p.m., E135

Men's Monday 
Bible Study
6:30–8:00 p.m., E135

Men's Monday 
Bible Study
6:30–8:00 p.m., E135

Men's Bible Study
6:30–7:30 a.m., Zoom

Men's Bible Study
6:30–7:30 a.m., Zoom

Men's Bible Study
6:30–7:30 a.m., Zoom

Men's Bible Study
6:30–7:30 a.m., Zoom

A Colorful Day
9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m.


